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Church & Chapel 

News 
Bringing you up to date on what 

is happening at your Church 

You might say, not a lot! 

But actually there is, so we thought that we would update you on what 

has happened, what is happening and how you can get involved. 

 

St Maryôs Church Roof  

One of the secondary beams in the church roof is failing and must be 

replaced. It is above the South-West corner of the nave where a 

distortion of the pattern of beams can be seen.  

Replacement of this beam will be a major undertaking. It will involve 

carefully lifting the lead roof covering to gain access to the failing beam 

as well as the installation of scaffolding within the church for support 

and to provide access to the beam.  

Turn to page 3 to read more... 

The Organ 

The magnificent organ in St Maryôs Church was installed in 1894. A 

recent valuation estimated that if this organ were to be built today it 

would cost Ã140,000. For many years it had been performing poorly 

and in 2014 the Church Council decided that a full and extensive 

restoration was necessary.  Turn over to read moreé. 
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¶ What is happening to the 
Church Roof? 

¶ Chapel Restoration, what 
happens next? 

¶ Christmas coming to you 



THE ORGAN, CONTINUED 

THE EAST WINDOW 

The organ was completely 

dismantled and all the major 

components (pipes, soundboards, 

swell box, keys, pedals and 

bellows) were cleaned and 

restored. An electric blower was 

installed and the front pipes were 

repainted. Those who have heard 

the organ recently will agree that 

volume and tone have been 

improved beyond recognition. 

The cost of restoration was 

generously and anonymously 

donated by a parishioner. 

 

The beautiful East Window 

of St Maryôs Church was 

donated by Queen Victoria 

in 1855 to commemorate 

her benefactor, John 

Camden Neild, who had left 

a quarter of a million 

pounds to the Queen in his 

will. For many years this 

wonderful window had 

been protected on the 

outside by a metal grill but 

recent erosion and 

disintegration of the metal 

have left the window very 

vulnerable.  

The Church Council wrote 

to Prince Charles 

requesting financial 

support for the installation 

of a new protection for the 

window donated by his 

great-great-great-

grandmother, and received 

a generous grant from The 

Prince of Walesôs Charitable 

Foundation towards the 

cost of the work. 

  н 
The grill was installed by Neil Tuckett in May this year. 


